Minutes of 250<sup>th</sup> Parade Committee meeting April 18, 2018 @ 7:00 p m

Attendees- Amy Gaj, Rich Gaj, Michael Simpson, George Randall and Deb Matthew

Old business: Volunteer & Staff t-shirts for the parade will be ordered. Staff will wear bright yellow and Volunteers Bight orange.

Discussion on having one hundred "new" Granby 250<sup>th</sup> birthday t-shirt made was discussed and voted on. A motion was made by Amy Gaj of the committee buying new t-shirts with the 250<sup>th</sup> on it, seconded by Deb Matthew. A five to one vote against buying any more t-shirts finalized the subject.

Elinor White from the Barn Quilters group came to mtg to collect our sold raffle tickets and update us on the progress of their group. The quilt is going to Greenfield Textile in Greenfield, MA. For the next two weeks on display and to sell more tickets.

Elinor also noted that a professional photographer from South Hadley has photographed all the barns quilts.

Barn Dance update: D.J. has been paid his deposit and is all set for the upcoming dance on May 19, 2018.

George Randall spoke with Karen from 5 corner cuts and now has 16 contestants for the bear contest.

Mike Simpson presented a" poster photo " of a scout patch to be sold for \$10.00 to celebrate Granby's 250<sup>th</sup>.

We discussed getting prices for banners to be used in the parade.

Next Mtg. Weds. May 2, 2018 @7:00 Library Lane